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02/22/2021 Project No. 1894269 

 

Cheryl Mergo, Manager 
Houston-Galveston Area Council (H-GAC) 
P.O. Box 22777 
Houston, TX 77227-2777 

RE:  COUNCIL OF GOVERNMENTS REVIEW REQUEST 
 MUNICIPAL SOLID WASTE EXPANSION APPLICATION 
 TCEQ PERMIT NO. MSW-2185A 
 HAWTHORN PARK RECYCLING AND DISPOSAL FACILITY 
 HOUSTON, HARRIS COUNTY, TEXAS 

Dear Ms. Mergo, 

On behalf of USA Waste of Texas Landfills, Inc., Golder Associates Inc. (Golder) has prepared a Permit 
Amendment Application (PAA) for a proposed vertical and lateral expansion of the Hawthorn Park Recycling and 
Disposal Facility, located at 10550 Tanner Road, Houston, Texas 77041.  

This facility is currently permitted by the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) under Permit No. 
MSW-2185. This permit amendment, if approved, would be designated as Permit No. MSW-2185A. The facility is 
a Type IV municipal solid waste (MSW) facility and is authorized and will continue to accept brush, construction 
and demolition waste (C&D), and non-putrescible rubbish waste in accordance with TCEQ regulations. 
Putrescible waste will not be accepted at the facility. 

The landfill footprint has been increased to include previously abandoned road right of ways been East, Center 
and West Blocks associated with Permit No. MSW 2185, an existing concrete recycling area, an existing compost 
operation, a closed landfill and an undeveloped tract been Center and East Blocks. The PAA proposes an 
increase to the landfill height.  

The PAA is being submitted to TCEQ and is comprised of four parts designated as Parts I through IV. In 
accordance with 30 TAC §330.61(p), Golder is submitting Parts I and II of the application to H-GAC with this 
review request letter. We are requesting that H-GAC review the application for compliance with the H-GAC 
Regional Solid Waste Management Plan. 



Cheryl Mergo, Manager Project No.  1894269 

Houston-Galveston Area Council (H-GAC) 2/22/2021 
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We appreciate your assistance in this matter. Please contact Charles Dominguez by email at 
cdominguez@golder.com or by phone at 281-214-0024 if you have any questions regarding the proposed project. 

 

 

Golder Associates Inc. 

 

        

Charles G. Dominguez, PE Phillip R. Matthews, PE 
Principal and Business Unit Leader Principal and Practice Leader 

 

 
 
Attachments: Part I of Permit Amendment Application MSW-2185A 

Part II of Permit Amendment Application MSW-2185A 
 
 
https://golderassociates.sharepoint.com/sites/35538g/hawthorn park 2185a/1894269/6. deliverables/final docs/initial submittal/part ii/app iig houston-galveston area 
council/council of government review request.docx 

 
 
 


